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No. AIBSNLEA/CHQ/CMD/2020                                                 Dated: 02.11.2020 
 
To 

Shri P.K. Purwar, 
CMD, BSNL, 
New Delhi -110 001  

Subject: Request for Disbursement of Salary for the Month of October’2020 in the 
First Week of November’2020 due to Diwali and other Festivals- reg. 

 
Respected Sir, 
 
We would like to draw your kind attention on the above cited subject. The Salary for the 
month of October’ 2020 was due on 31.10.2020 but it has not been disbursed to BSNL 
Employees till date. The Monthly Salary has been disbursed to BSNL Employees belatedly 
for so many months. After  the VRS  is  implemented  in  BSNL,  the  net  monthly  Salary  
expenditure has come down to around Rs.425/- Crore,  but even  after 09 months  i.e.,  
after the implementation of  VRS-19, the BSNL Management is not in a position  to disburse 
the Monthly Salary in time.  
 
We are aware about the Commitment of the BSNL Management regarding the payment of 
Statutory dues viz., GST, TDS, EPF, Bank Interests & Quarterly Principal re-payment etc., 
and it is appreciable that the Management under your able Leadership, is paying almost all 
the Statutory dues in time and the major portion of Liabilities have also been cleared, but at 
the same time the BSNL Management has to understand that this is the Festive 
Month/Season and the Karwa Chauth, Dhanteras, Diwali, Laxmi Pooja, Bhai Dooj, Chhath 
Pooja & Eid-e-Milad festivals will follow in the Month of November’ 2020 and BSNL 
Employees will also celebrate these festivals without much difficulty, if the Salary for the 
Month of October ‘2020 is disbursed immediately. 
 
In view of the foregoing, it is requested that necessary instructions may kindly be 
issued to the Officers concerned for the disbursement of Salary for the Month of 
October’ 2020 within the first week of November’ 2020 so as to celebrate  the festivals 
without much suffering. 
 
With kind regards, 

                                                                                                           Yours sincerely, 

 
                                                                                                             (S.Sivakumar) 

                                                                                                              General Secretary 
Copy for kind information and necessary action to: 

1.   Shri Arvind Vadnerkar, Director (HR) BSNL Board, New Delhi- 110001 
2.   Shri S.K. Gupta, Director (Finance) BSNL Board, New Delhi- 110001 
3.   Shri P.C. Bhatt, Sr.GM (CBB) CO BSNL, New Delhi- 110001 
4.   Shri A.M. Gupta, Sr.GM (SR) BSNL CO, New Delhi- 110001 
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